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Principal Awards

Dear Parents,

Many of us cannot believe that it is already the end of what has been a bumper term for all
students, parents and staff. We would like to express our deep gratitude to all the parents and
students who actively engaged in our Family Learning Conferences to celebrate the
achievements of the students during Semester 1. The open communication and dialogue sets
students up for success in the second half of the academic year.

In the first week of Term 3, Years 3 and 5 will receive their NAPLAN reports. The preliminary
results reviewed by the school have demonstrated very high achievement across all areas in
both grades. 

Today we say goodbye to some families that are leaving us at the end of this term. While we
will miss seeing their beautiful smiling faces around the classroom and playground, we wish
them all the very best in their new communities. To the Goron-Sincere, Coupland and McInnes
children, you will always have a place in our hearts at Prouille.

Please take the time to look at the calendar of events on the second page of this newsletter
as it outlines many (but not all) of the events for Term 3.

We wish you all a wonderful break over the next two weeks and look forward to seeing you on
the first day back of Term 3 on Tuesday, 23rd July.

Keep warm and God bless.

Genevieve Smith
PRINCIPAL



TERM 2 2024 CALENDAR



On Thursday 4th July, parents were invited to Prouille to watch
the first of two of our whole school dance performances.

Thank you so much to our Year 5 teacher, Miss McKay, who
choreographed the dance and worked tirelessly with our classes
to practise the dance over the last month.

We loved that ‘Absolutely Everybody’ was the song chosen and
the overall theme so that absolutely everybody in our beautiful
school could be included!

Amazing job, everybody!

SCHOOL DANCE PERFORMANCE



ATHLETICS CARNIVAL
Our 2024 Athletics Carnival was held last Friday, 28th June.

The weather was absolutely magical and overall it was a fantastic day enjoyed by our
students, staff and volunteers.

Well done to all our students for participating in events and having a go.

Congratulations to our winners and placeholders, many of which who will be moving onto
the Cluster Carnival on 25th August.

Thank you so much to our amazing P&F parents who provided a wonderful array of baked
goods, sausage sizzle, a kiosk full of treats and our mums on the recording desk. Thank
you also to our students and ex-students who went above and beyond to lend a hand!

A special thank you to our students from St Leo’s Catholic College, Wahroonga, who
assisted across the whole of the day and were invaluable support. We really appreciated
your help.

Thank you to our amazing PE coordinator and Deputy Principal, Mr O’Brien, for
coordinating a very successful carnival once again.

Congratulations to our Age
Champions being awarded in today’s
Assembly!
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CHESS CLUB
It's Thursday - which means CHESS CLUB!

When the Chess announcement is made, our students RUN to the Library for Chess.
Whoever knew how much fun Chess could be?

We had a look today to find out why so many of our students enjoy chess club - it
helps when you have a great chess master and you are with friends!



P&F END OF TERM PIZZA LUNCH
A huge thank you to our Prouille P&F Committee who organised an end-of-term pizza
lunch for all our students on Thursday, 4th July.

PLUS surprise pizza for our staff who were VERY GRATEFUL to receive this for their
lunch!

A million thanks for all the hard work that you do!
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MERIT AWARDS - TERM 2



RELIGIOUS CREATIVE ARTS COMPETITION
Once again, CSBB will be holding the Religious Creative Arts Competition in 2024.

The Religious Creative Arts Competition is a well-established event at Catholic Schools Broken
Bay (CSBB) and has been running for the past 10 years. Many talented artists over the years
have been recognised for their skill and creativity.

The Religious Creative Arts Competition includes five categories:

visual arts
dance
drama
music
short film

In 2024, the theme is one of the CSBB core values, JOY: “May the God of hope fill you with joy​​​​​​.”
(Romans 15:13)

Students will be required to link their creative piece directly to the religious theme by answering
the question: “How is this theme lived out or demonstrated today?”

Prouille will provide time for students to work on their projects at school on Friday 2nd August
(Week 2).

However, students may wish to commence their projects earlier than this and work on these
from now until Term 3 (in their spare time at home).

Submissions will need to be handed in to school by Friday 16th August (Term 3, Week 4).



PROUILLE TENNIS COACHING
ALAN STOPFORD TENNIS COACHING

Term 3 - $175

Thursday 25th July 
7:30am to 8:30am

Friday 26th July
7:30am to 8:30am

Phone 0411 426 554

Email stopfordalan@gmail.com










